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LANCASTER CITY COUNCIL 
 
 Decision to be taken by Cabinet  
 

13 April 2021 

In accordance with the Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and Access to 
Information) (England) Regulations 2012, Part 3, and Part 2 Regulation 5 notice is hereby given of a 
forthcoming key decision where the publication of the intention to make a key decision under 
regulation 9 is impracticable and the decision will be made under regulation 10.  The Chair of the 
Overview and Scrutiny Committee has been consulted and agreed that the item can be considered in 
private. 

ITEM FOR DECISION: 
 

Housing Infrastructure Fund - South Lancaster Growth Catalyst - Principles 
Agreement with Lancashire County Council – Delivering Bailrigg Garden Village 

DECISION TO BE TAKEN 

IN PRIVATE 

This report is exempt from publication by virtue of paragraph 3, of Schedule 12a of 
the Local Government Act 1972 
 
(3) Information relating to the financial or business affairs of any particular person 
(including the authority holding the information) 
 

DIRECTORATE: Director for Economic Growth and Regeneration 

WARD: Ellel Ward; Scotforth East Ward; Scotforth West Ward; University and Scotforth Rural 
Ward; University Ward 

DECISION MAKER: Cabinet 

RESPONSIBLE 

CABINET MEMBER: 

Cabinet Member and Deputy Leader with particular responsibility for Economic 
Regeneration and Planning 

REASON KEY 

DECISION: 

Financial and Community Impact 

DECISION TO BE MADE: To approve the principle terms of agreement between Lancashire County Council 
and Lancaster City Council in relation to the Housing Infrastructure Fund - South 
Lancaster Growth Catalyst. 

DATE OF CABINET 

MEETING 

13 April 2021 

DOCUMENTS 

SUBMITTED TO THE 

DECISION MAKER FOR 

CONSIDERATION: 

 None at the time of publication 

OFFICER CONTACT 

DETAILS: 

Justin Shaw, Senior Service Support Administrator  Tel: 01524 582375 
JShaw@lancaster.gov.uk 

 
 
 

Kieran Keane 
Chief Executive 

 
Publication Date: 26 March 2021 

 
 


